Summary of Minutes
June 10, 2014
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on June 10, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Loistine DeFreece, Chairman


Mitchell Locklear, Vice-Chairman


Gary Strickland


Dwayne Smith

Mike Smith

John Campbell
Steve Martin

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery

Randy Lawson
Brenda Fairley-Ferebee

Absent:
Severeo Kerns
Also in attendance were:  Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Shanita Wooten, Stephen Gaskins,  Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Loistine DeFreece.
2.
Invocation:
Ms. Brenda Fairley-Ferebee.
3.
Adoption of the Agenda:
Chairman Loistine DeFreece.  The

Board approved the revised agenda.
4.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously 

approved the taped open session minutes of May 13, 2014.
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
None.
B.
Art Awards
Ms. Sandi Carter, Art Supervisor, recognized the following students who have been recognized for their talent in art.  

Ms. Khloe Locklear, Kindergarten student at Green Grove Elementary School was recognized for her art design for the Child Nutrition – North Carolina Farms to School Program which provides locally grown produce to cafeterias across the state.  Ms. Carter said Ms. Locklear was one of 3,846 entries that would represent the calendar cover.  Her art work will be on display for the month of March 2015.  Ms. Locklear’s teacher is Ms. Nancy Johnson and the Principal is Ms. Dacia Bullard.

Ms. Courtney McCormick, student at Fairmont High School, received an Honorable Mention award in the fan favorite award on Facebook for her visual art design sponsored by the national congressional institute.  Ms. McCormick’s art teacher is Ms. Ashley Berdeau and Principal is Mr. Kent Prater. 
Ms. Destiny Jacobs, student at Fairmont High School, received Third Place in the competition for her visual art design.  Ms. Jacobs’ art design will be displayed in Congressman Richard Hudson’s Concord office for one year.  Her teacher is Ms. Ashley Berdeau and Principal is Mr. Kent Prater.
C.
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month
Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent, presented the Certified Employee of the Month Award to: Mr. Thomas Zach Jones – Teacher – West Lumberton Elementary School; and the Classified Employee of the Month Award to: Ms. Wanda Odum – Secretary – Central Office.
D.
Summer Beautification Award
Ms. Shanita Wooten, Assistant Superintendent, presented the Summer Beautification Award to Mr. Larry Brooks, Principal of Red Springs High School.  
E.
AIG TOY/POY
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support and Ms. Mary A. Prevatte, AIG Supervisor, presented the Academically Gifted and Talented Awards to the following Teacher and Principal of the Year.
Principal of the Year:     Ms. Darlene Cummings – Pembroke Middle School

Teacher of the Year:      Ms. Glenda Britt 
F.
CIS Summer Camp – Red Springs Middle School
Ms. Dencie Lambdin, CIS Director, spoke to the school board about a summer camp for Red Springs Middle School students.  The camp will run from June 23 – 26 and July 7 – 10, 2014.  Ms. Lambdin said Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt asked to consider having the camp at Peterson Elementary School due to the school will have the summer lunch program and other activities going on.  She said there will be around 40 students attending summer camp focusing on science and math.
She said the collaboration with the PSRC and CIS has span over the last 20 years.
Superintendent Dr. Hunt said the administration will meet and decide if the summer camp for CIS will be held at Peterson Elementary School or Red Springs Middle School.

6.
The Board set aside policy and approved to waive the facility use fee for CIS during the summer camp.

G.
NC-ACE Grant
Mr. Paul Skcowlsky, Professor at UNC-Chapel Hill, said there has been a partnership with the Public Schools of Robeson County since 2010.  Mr. Skcowlsky gave an update to what has been going on with the collaboration with the Public Schools of Robeson County.  He said the largest program in the school system is Positive Action, which is working with about 4,700 7th and 8th grade students in 13 middle schools.  Mr. Skcowlsky said the program deals with behavior/discipline to help teachers manage classrooms behavior of students.  He said they have seen signs of bullying decrease.
Mr. Skcowlsky said about $400,000.00 a year has been brought into the district for these programs.  He said the school system’s teachers have been so successful in implementing this program that the school system will be highlighted in the National Positive Action Association’s Newsletter because the program has been implemented in PSRC better than anywhere else and the program has been all over the country.  Mr. Skcowlsky said Teen Court and a parenting program is also a part of the partnership.
H.
Career and Technical Education Local Plan
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent and Mr. Herman Locklear, CTE Director, presented the Career and Technical Education Local Plan for approval.
7.
The Board Set aside policy and approved the Career and Technical Education Local Plan.

I.
Summer School Update
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent and Ms. Sandra Evans, Supervisor, gave a brief update on the summer school program for third graders.  
Ms. Evans said there will be six school sites for summer school beginning on June 23 and complete July 31, 2014.  She said currently there are 494 students who must attend summer school and this does not include the project READS students who were invited to attend.
J.
Graduation Rate/Dropout Rate
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent, and Mr. Bobby Locklear, Testing Director, gave an update on the graduation/dropout rate from 2008-2013.  Mr. Lowry said the graduation rate 2009 was 63% and 2013 it was 85.1%.  He said this was above the state average which was 82.5%.  Mr. Lowry said the dropout rate is now 1.5% and the state is 1.6%.
Superintendent Dr. Hunt said the state is considering students who drop out of the Public Schools of Robeson County to attend a community college to take those students off the list of dropouts which would decrease the dropout rate even more.

K.
PSRC’s RCC Board of Trustees Appointment
Chairman Loistine DeFreece asked for nominations for the RCC Board of Trustees Appointment to represent the Public Schools of Robeson County.
Mr. John Campbell, Board Member, nominated Mr. George McPhaul, who is currently serving, to serve another four year term.  There was a second on the nomination.  The term will begin July 1, 2014 and expire on June 30, 2018.

8.
The Board set aside policy and approved Mr. George McPhaul to another four term to begin July 1, 2014 and expire June 30, 2018 to represent the Public Schools of Robeson County.
L.
Proposed State Budget
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt and Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, talked about the state budget.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt said the budget left the Senate today and has gone to the House of Representatives.
Ms. Erica Setzer said there are three versions of the budget that has been presented; the Governor’s, the State, and the House.  Ms. Setzer briefly spoke about the different versions of the proposals.  She said the House version looks better.
9.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month.    The Board approved the financial report as presented.
B.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the Budget Amendments for approval.  The Board approved the Budget Amendments as presented.
10.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1).   The Board approved the motion.
11.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved 

the motion.

12.
Motion to approve closed session audio minutes of May 13, 2014.

The Board approved the motion.

13.
Motion to approve personnel as presented. The Board approved the

motion.

14.
Motion to approve student transfers as amended.  The Board approved 

the motion.

Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt presented Certificates from the North Carolina 

School Boards Association Academy for School Boardsmanship to the following 

school board members:  Ms. Loistine DeFreece, Dr. Joann C. Lowery, Mr. John 
Campbell, and Ms. Brenda Fairley-Ferebee.

15.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Loistine DeFreece, Chairman
Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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